
Ladislav Hamran elected President of
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The Hague, 24 October 2017

 Today, the College of Eurojust elected Ladislav Hamran, currently Vice-
President of Eurojust, as well as National Member for the Slovak Republic, as
the new President of Eurojust. Mr Hamran will replace Michèle Coninsx, who is
leaving Eurojust. In accordance with Article 28(2) of the Eurojust Council
Decision and Article 3(1) of the Rules of Procedure of Eurojust, the result
of the election will be submitted to the Council for approval.

Ladislav Hamran has 17 years’ experience as a prosecutor. He started working
at the General Prosecution Office in Bratislava in 2003, investigating and
prosecuting mainly economic crime and corruption, until his secondment to
Eurojust as National Member for the Slovak Republic in 2007. He was elected
Vice-President of Eurojust in December 2013, and was re-elected Vice-
President in December 2016. As Vice-President, he was mainly responsible for
information and knowledge management projects, leading Eurojust’s Working
Group on reorganisation and prioritisation.

Mr Hamran said: ‘I am overwhelmed with emotion and extremely grateful that my
colleagues have placed their trust in me once again. They twice voted for me
for Vice-President, and have now granted me the ultimate honour, President of
Eurojust. I vow to listen carefully to people throughout the organisation to
help make Eurojust a trusted and effective key partner in judicial
cooperation. I fully believe in collegiality, both as an approach and as a
working method, by developing healthy, effective and sustainable links
between the College and the Administration, and also with our external
partners and stakeholders. I want my term in office to be marked by
objectivity, fairness, transparency and integrity. My door will always be
open. I look forward to modernising and professionalising Eurojust, in line
with its wonderful new premises.’
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